

Summary of Bill:





Assembly Bill (AB) 699 allows an insurer to advertise, market, offer, or operate a wellness program without violating an unfair trade or marketing practice. A wellness program is designed to promote health or prevent disease by offering a reward to insured individuals. If a wellness program contains no conditions for obtaining a reward based on an individual satisfying a standard that is related to a health factor, the wellness program is exempt from unfair trade or marketing practice laws if participation in the program is available to all similarly situated individuals.  Alternately, a wellness program that is based on an individual satisfying a standard that is related to a health factor is exempt from unfair trade or marketing practice laws if it has all of the following qualities: the reward does not exceed 20 percent of the cost of the coverage under the plan; the program is reasonably designed to promote health or prevent disease; all eligible individuals have the opportunity to qualify for the reward at least once per year; and the reward is available to all similarly situated individuals.








Fiscal Effect:





No State Fiscal effect. Local fiscal effect indeterminate.





Supporters Message:





Wellness programs promote healthier lifestyles and reduce long term care costs.  Reimbursement for fitness classes, discounts for participating in health lifestyle classes, and incentive based programs for weight loss and smoking s cessation are just a few examples of the wellness incentives being offered by health plans in Wisconsin.  Current Federal Health Insurance Portability and Accountability Act (HIPAA) nondiscrimination rules provide protections to ensure wellness programs do not unfairly discriminate on the basis of health factors.  This legislation will follow these same protections and would extend this to all employees.





Opponents Message:





None. 





Key Supporters:





Representative Ted Zigmunt (Author), Representative Nygren, Vos and Montgomery (just to name a few), Wisconsin Association of Health Plans, Humana, Wisconsin Association of Health Underwriters, Wisconsin Manufacturers and Commerce, and a few others.





Key Opponents:





No one testified or registered against AB699, and no one registered against it with the Ethics Board.





Committee Vote:





On March 17, 2010, the Assembly Committee on Insurance recommended passage of AB699 on a vote of 10-0. 





Ranking Member Author of Bill Summary





Matt Banaszynski, Office of Representative John Nygren, (6-2343)
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